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All Family Meeting Update
September 27, 2023
Administrator’s Update:

Inspections: 

Nursing Home May 15 2023: we received notification from the Ministry of Health that the original Director Order of August 19 2022 was revoked as well as the fine. The Ministry of Health confirms what we knew all along, that our Home meets the definition of air conditioning in legislation.  

Ultimately this Order worked in our favor as the Ministry financed the booster system for Ontario unit that was installed early 2023.  We monitored the Ontario Resident Home Area temperatures closely all summer and the common areas were on the low end of the temperature range we are required to keep the building at. (22-26 degrees throughout the year).
Rest Home May 29 2023: the RH inspector completed a surprise annual inspection. We received the following citations: 

· Staff training, two staff members had missed a portion of orientation and the new micro-credential program that is being trialed did not meet the RHA legislation requirements. (Update September the Ontario Retirement Homes Association is adopting the micro-credentialling program and will support it’s use in the RH)

· The Plan of Care for two residents did not outline the food restrictions required and the other did not detail the care provided by an outside service provider. 

· Both of these areas are resolved.  
 Call Bell System:

The Nursing Home Call Bell installation began late summer and continues throughout the Home. 

New Patio Furniture: the new furniture was placed on all the patios and balconies in both Homes. The furniture looks amazing and is designed for long term care and retirement home residents, so it is easy to sit on and get up from. 

Influenza Season: we are entering Influenza season and are working with Public Health to prepare by ordering the vaccines and obtaining consent. The 2023 season is expected to be busy, but not to the Pandemic level we have seen since 2020.  We are however expecting to see three types of circulating illness: RSV, Influenza and COVID.  Last week three homes went into COVID outbreak (including Vision) and one home went into Enteric outbreak. COVID is still circulating rapidly in the community.  If you feel out of sorts for any reason, including allergies, please rebook your visit to a time when you feel better! 

The Steeves and Rozema homes mandated universal masking as of September. Public Health has not issued this mandate.  We are monitoring this situation closely and will abide by Public Health or the Ministry of Health if this mandate is again directed at long term care homes and retirement homes. The other Homes in Sarnia Lambton have not issued this directive at this time.  

We continue to work towards returning our infection control systems back to normal following the pandemic, which includes having residents and families see our smiles. We have always had outbreaks in both homes, whether enteric or respiratory, and this will continue year after year. 
Operational Plan 2023:
In the Nursing Home the goal was to improve service to our residents through revising our job routines and service in the dining rooms, to ensure resident care and nutritional needs are met and our residents are happy and content. We started in Michigan to implement new draft job routines, that maximize the number of PSWs on the unit at one time, (minimizing two staff on break at a time) we have new documentation equipment on trial and are sourcing communication equipment that allow the team to talk to one another easily to aid care.  
In the Rest Home the goal was to have full occupancy in 2023. In September, we are pleased to announce we are full again and have a waiting list.  This is vitally important in the Rest Home as the Home does not receive any funding from the government and relies on rent payments to fund operations.  
Staffing Changes: an Administrative Staff Changes Memo was forwarded to all families in September. 

New since that update: we have brought back Sharon Stanhope our previous Food Service Manager to assist us with quality control in menu planning.  She is starting at the end of September and will be with us for a couple months. 
Accreditation: we have completed the on site survey in the Nursing Home through Accreditation Canada and are waiting for their final decision. More information will come once the final report is received. 

I do want to mention the surveyors loved our home and were very impressed that we have minimal contract staff working in the home. We are in the top 1% of the provincial homes that is not using agency staffing on a routine basis! We are very proud of this fact, and truly believe our own staff provide better care to our residents. We work hard to ensure the employees working now, will still be with us in 20-30 years.  In September we celebrated two staff reaching their 40th anniversary working in the Retirement Home! What an amazing accomplishment! 
Communication: I have sent two Quarterly Communication Updates to Families, Residents, Volunteers and our staff.  I would appreciate any feedback you have on those updates. Another update will come in October. Please join the Current Family and Essential Visitor section of the Vision Web page to access this information online.  If you would like something included or taken out please let Debbie know and she can forward this information to me or contact myself directly at the Home. 
Virginnia Bright

Administrator    
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